
Six Months ofMedicaid Data: A 
Summary from the National Medical 
Care Utilization and Expenditure 
Survey 

by Allen Dobson, Jack Scbarff, and Larcy Corder 

This is a summary of the first report in a series of three 
comprehensive Medicaid program reports based on National 
Medical Care Utilization and Expenditure Survey data. Prelimi· 
nary analyses are presented based on data from the first haft 
of 1980 which include the personal characteristics and med
Ical care utilization patterns of noninstitutional Medicaid en· 
rollees and the health Insurance coverage of the U.S. nonin· 
stitutionalized population. More comprehensive analyses em
ploying full calendar year 1980 data will be available In subse
quent reports. The Information provided in this summary is 
useful in appraising the Impact of eligibility, benefit package, 
and reimbursement policy on Medicaid enrollee health care 
utilization at both the Federal and the State Medicaid level. 

Introduction 

Despite the expectations of the Medicaid program's 
architects that it would be smaller and less signifi
cant than the Medicare program, the Medicaid pro
gram has experienced dramatic growth in the number 
of recipients and total expenditures since Its creation. 
By early 1980, State Medicaid program expenditures 
accounted for between 10 and 15 percent of individ
ual State general operating funds. The Medicaid pro· 
gram Is continuing to grow relative to State budgets. 
State budgets have been expanding by only about 9 
percent per year, while Medicaid budget expenditures 
have been expanding at approximately twice that rate. 

These factors are forcing States to devise program 
changes concerning eligibility, benefits, or reimburse
ment approaches that will enable them to maintain 
fiscal stability as expenditures increase and the Fed
eral role changes. These problems present a major 
challenge to policymakers and administrators at both 
the Federal and State levels. Solutions to these prob
lems are difficult because of the differences In Medi· 
cald programs, the constantly changing character of 
the Medicaid programs within States, and a lack of 
data to describe, monitor, and forecast Medicaid pro-
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gram activities in a consistent fashion. The National 
Medical Care Utilization and Expenditure Survey 
(NMCUES) was designed with these data problems in 
mind. 

Survey Background 

The goal of the National Medical Care Utilization 
and Expenditure Survey (NMCUES) was to collect in
formation that would Improve our understanding of 
the way Americans use and pay for health care. In ad
dition to providing reliable statistical descriptions of 
the types of health services consumed and the 
amount of dollars expended for health care by the Na
tion, NMCUES was designed to permit health policy 
analysts to investigate a broad range of issues con
cerning the financing and delivery of health services 
in the United States. 

NMCUES data reflect health care experiences of 
the civilian noninstitutionaiized population during 
1980. NMCUES is the seventh in a series of national 
health care utilization and expenditure surveys that 
have been conducted from time to time since 1953. 
The most recent survey prior to NMCUES, the Na· 
tional Medical Care Expenditure SUivey (NMCES), was 
conducted in 1977. NMCUES questionnaire design 
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and field work procedures evolved from this 1977 na· 
tional survey, experiences with other national health 
care utilization and expenditure surveys, and National 
Center for Health Statistics experiences with the Na· 
tlonal Health Interview Surveys that they have con· 
ducted during the past 25 years. NMCUES differs 
from previous national health care surveys in that it 
more directly focuses on the health-related character· 
istics of Medicare and Medicaid beneficiaries. 

NMCUES provides more adequate information on 
Medicare and Medicaid beneficiaries than ever before 
possible because it combines field survey information 
with data collected from Medicare and Medicaid cen· 
tral office program administrative files. Surveys add 
information collected directly from respondents to 
existing administrative data systems by providing de· 
tailed statistics on beneficiary characteristics and 
out-of-pocket expenditures that are not available from 
administrative data systems. This dual aspect of 
NMCUES is also important to an Improved under· 
standing of Medicaid program eligibility issues and 
reimbursements because in surveys where program 
coverage and expenditure information is elicited di· 
rectly from respondents these aspects of the program 
are subject to reporting error. NMCUES is a particular· 
ly illlPOrtant source of Medicaid statistics because 
existing national level Medicaid statistics are col· 
lected In aggregate form and consequently do notal· 
low for detailed analysis of utilization and expendi· 
tures at the person level. 

NMCUES data were obtained from three survey 
components: 

• A randomly selected national household sample 
(HHS) of the civilian noninstitutionalized popula· 
tion. 

• Randomly selected State Medicaid household 
samples (SMHS) of the civilian noninstitution
alized Medicaid population in four States: Callfor· 
nla, Michigan, Texas, and New York. 

• A Medicare and Medicaid administrative records 
survey (ARS) linked to HHS and SMHS Medicare 
and Medicaid respondents. 

Approximately 17,900 people representing 6,000 
households were Included in the HHS component. 
The four State SMHS samples Included approximately 
13,700 people representing at least 1,000 Medicaid 
noninstitutlonallzed cases in each State. Similar field 
procedures were used for the HHS and SMHS compo
nents. Generally, a single family member supplied the 
needed Information for all members of the household. 
A series of five interviews, spaced approximately 3 
months apart, was conducted with each hOusehold to 
obtain basic socicidemographic, utilization, expend!· 
ture, and morbidity data for calendar year 1980. 
NMCUES also gathered information to suppbrt the In· 
vestlgation of special topics such as health care ac· 
cess, health status, out-of-pocket expenditures, diag· 
noses and surgical procedures, income and employ· 
ment, and health insurance coverage. 

For the ARS component, additional data were ab
stracted from the Health Care Financing Admlnlstr
tlon (HCFA) central office and State level administr
live records for pe"ople who reported Medicare or 
Medicaid coverage in the household interview. ARS
information verified Medicare and Medicaid progra
eligibility for survey respondents and augmented d
collected in the survey for Medicare and Medicaid 
program beneficiaries. 

Three NMCUES data bases are being prepared. T
first data base used in this summary presents the 
first 6 months of calendar year 1980. The &month 
data base was designed to support the developme
of data-base construction techniques, the creation 
survey data analysis procedures, and the distributio
of early NMCUES results. The second data base, co
pleted In 1982, contains full calendar year 1980 data
Medicare and Medicaid eligibility are verified and 
Medicaid enrollee expenditures are imputed In the 
tional HHS sample. A public use version of this dat
base is expected sometime during 1983. The third 
data base wilt merge administrative records informa
tion with field survey information for SMHS respon
ents and it wilt also be available in 1983. 

The Health care Financing Administration and th
National Center for Health Statistics co-sponsored 
the survey. Data collection was performed by theR
search Triangle Institute and its subcontractors, the
National Opinion Research Center and SysteMetrlc
Inc., under Contract No. 233·79·2032. 

Study Methodology and Study Areas 

Both the HHS and SMHS components contain in·
ormation on Medicaid enrollees. HHS data can be 
sed to make generalizations to the U.S. noninstitu·

ionallzed Medicaid population. SMHS data can be 
sed primarily to compare and contrast Medicaid en
oltee characteristics and their utilization across the
our SMHS States. 

For this summary, utilization rates are compared 
cross varioUs sub-population groupS. Utilization 
ates are person-based and expressed in rates per 
,000 persons (typically Medicare or Medicaid pro· 
ram enrollees). Although the study addresses a var
ty of utilization measures for Inpatient care, ambul

ory doctor care, and other health care services, the 
tilization measures "days of care per r,ooo person
nd "total doctor visits per 1,000 persons" are emph
ized In this summary. Days of care reflects overall 
se of short-stay Inpatient facilities, white total doc·
or visits reflects visits to a medical doctor or docto
f osteopathy, regardless of type of physician, place
f visit outside of a hospital, or whether or not a do

or was seen. 
For NMCUES, population groups were defined by 
embership in a given health insurance coverage 

ategory, poverty level interval, Medicaid eligibility, 
nd/or sociodemographic group. Health insurance 
overage groups used were: Medicaid, Medicare, 
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Medicare-Medicaid crossover, other covered, and not 
covered. The poverty level groups were poor, near 
poor, and non poor. The NMCUES Medicaid eligibility 
groups used were Aid to Families with Dependent 
Children (AFDC); Aged; Blind and Disabled; and State 
Only. Sociodemographic variables (and health status 
measures) used were age, sex, race, ethniclty, educa
tion, income, residence, marital status, perceived 
health status, and activity limitation. Slightly different 
comparison groups were defined for the HHS and 
SMHS populations. 

Administrative program statistics were used to de
scribe the SMHS State Medicaid programs and Medi· 
caid program recipients in the context of the total na
tional Medicaid program. Central office administrative 
records proVIded useful comparative data because 
they Included both institutionalized and noninstitu
tionalized Medicaid individuals. NMCUES data repre
sent only the latter category of Medicaid enrollees. 

In Fiscal Year 1980, 54 percent of total U.S. Medi
caid program expenditures were for noninstltution
alized services. The HHS component data, because 
they exclude the institutionalized population, there
fore represent a little more than half of total Medicaid 
program expenditures. The four SMHS States sur
veyed (California, Michigan, New York, and Texas) 
represented 42 percent of total national Medicaid ex
penditures for services outside tong-term care institu
tions and 34 percent of the Nation's Medicaid recip
Ients in 1980. AlthOugh SMHS State data are reflec
tive of a large share of the Nation's Medicaid expendi
tures, Inferences from SMHS State data to other 
States are limited. 

In 1980, New York, California, and Michigan had 
relatively liberal Medicaid programs. Texas had the 
lowest State welfare income eligibility levels of all 
States and the most restrictive Medicaid program of 
the four SMHS States. To some extent, then, compari
sons across the SMHS States can indicate differ
ences between restrictive and nonrestrictive Medicaid 
programs. 

Five separate study areas are examined: 
• HHS and SMHS descriptive statistics such as 

health insurance coverage, Medicaid eligibility 
group, and enrollee characteristics. 

• Distribution of poverty and Medicaid coverage. 
• Analysis of HHS and SMHS utilization data by 

health insurance coverage and Medicaid eligibility 
group. 

• Analysis of SMHS enrollee utilization by enrollee 
characteristics. 

• Distribution of medical care utilization in the 
Medicaid Program with an analysis of high user 
Medicaid enrollees. 

The summary concludes with a discussion of the 
limitations of the data and Implications of the find
ings. 

Report Methods and Findings 

HHS and SMHS Descriptive Statistics 

Data are presented relating the number of persons 
covered by the Medicaid program to the number cov
ered by other forms of health insurance. The estimate 
of the proportion of the HHS non institutionalized pop
ulation covered by the Medicaid program is low be· 
cause when these estimates were developed Medi
caid eligibility had not yet been verified with ARS 
data or Imputed from other survey data (e.g., receipt 
of AFDC welfare payments would indicate Medicaid 
coverage). Moreover, for full calendar year 1980 data 
additional individuals will have reported Medicaid pr~
gram coverage over the course of the year. Medicaid 
eligibility group patterns and age and sex characteris
tics developed from the NMCUES data are quite simi
lar to those available from central office data. Be
cause data on race, ethnicity, education, marital stat
us, family income, perceived heaith status and activ
ity limitations are not available from HCFA central of
fice records, NMCUES estimates for the distribution 
of these characteristics across SMHS Medicaid enrol· 
lees represent new information for the 1980 calendar 
year. 

NMCUES respondents (HHS) who reported Medi· 
caid coverage represented 7.1 percent of the U.S. 
HHS population-6.0 percent reported Medicaid cov
erage without Medicare coverage and ~-1 percent re
ported both Medicaid and Medicare coverage. The 
number reporting Medicaid coverage during the full 
year, which will be available in later reports, will un· 
doubtedly be higher than that. 

SMHS enrollees were distributed over the Medicaid 
eligibility groups as follows: Aged (12.8 percent) 
Blind and Disabled (17.4 percent), AFDC (60.3 pe;. 
cent), and State Only (9.5 percent); Texas has no state 
Only program. Relative to the four SMHS States 
Michigan had proportionately more AFDC enroll~es 
(81.1 percent) and Texas had proportionately more 
Aged enrollees (28.8 percent). 

States with more restrictive programs, such as Tex
as, often have a higher proportion of Aged enrollees. 
Texas Medicaid eligibles had fewer years of educa
tion and lower Incomes than the Medicaid eligibles of 
the other three SMHS States. Analysis of SMHS Medi
caid enrollee sociodemographlc characteristics sug
gests that the Medicaid program focuses on the pov
erty population, as intended, and that more restrictive 
programs, such as that of Texas, are able to tightly 
control program eligibility through lower payment 
standards and by not including the medically needy 
In the Medicare program. 
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Distribution of Poverty and Medicaid Coverage 

Because Medicaid Is a combined Federal and State 
responsibility, each Medicaid jurisdiction has sub
stantial flexibility in determining how many persons 
are enrolled in the Medicaid program. The result of 
such discretion is that individuals with the same II· 
nancial resources are not necessarily covered equally 
across States. Some of these variations are explained 
in the data that follow. 

HHS Medicaid enrollees were categorized Into the 
poverty levels of poor, near poor, and nonpoor, fol· 
lowing Census Bureau protocOls. The income and 
poverty measures provided in this summary were in· 
tended to include transfer payments as well as 
earned income. As with most other measures of pov· 
erty, no attempt was made to adjust for price differ· 
ences across geographic areas. 

The proportion of poor people covered by the Medl· 
caid program was estimated to be 31.5 percent for the 
6-month data. This estimate was based on one in· 
come figure for the family, which was intended to 
cover all sources of income including public assist· 
ance, and a recording of Medicaid enrollment during 
the first i.nterview only. 

For the 12-mon.th data, preliminary estimates of 
Medicaid enrollment among the poor ranged from 41 
percent to 46 percent. These later figures Include re· 
sponses to Medicaid coverage for each of the .inter
view periods, Imputation of Medicaid enrollment 
where needed, and more detailed reporting of in· 
come. In future reports, these figures wlll be verified. 

Considerable variation existed in incidence of pov· 
erty and extent of Medicaid coverage across the 
country. In the SMHS States, the Aged group had the 
lowest percentage of Medicaid enrollees that were 
poor and the AFDC group had the highest percent· 
age. Of the HHS Medicaid enrollees, about 61 percent 
were estimated to be poor and 23 percent were esti· 
mated to be near poor for a total of 84 percent for the 
6-month data. However, the 12-month estimates show 
about 49 percent of the HHS Medicaid enrollees to be 
poor and about 19 percent to be near poor for a total 
of 68 percent. 

These findings indicate that the Medicaid program 
does indeed focus on poor and near poor individuals. 
Nonpoor Medicaid enrollees are probably those who 
either "spend down" Into the Medicaid program be
cause large medical expenditures occur relative to 
their incomes or those who have been enrolled in 
Medicaid for part of the year and have had enough in
come during the remainder of the year to elevate their 
annual Income above the poverty level. At the region
al level, the South contained the highest proportion 
of poor people. It was also the region with the small· 
est proportion of poor people covered by Medicaid. 

National aggregate Medicaid statistics indicate that 
AFDC enrollees are decreasing as a proportion of to· 
tal Medicaid enrollees over time.1 Because AFOC en
rollees are relatively poor compared with Aged enroll
ees, the Medicaid program will eventually cover pro
portionately fewer poor people as representation of 
Aged enrollees Increases over time. Considering in· 
creasingly tight resource constraints and the relative· 
ly low proportion of the poor now covered by the 
Medicaid program, eligibility criteria will undoubtedly 
be controversial in future years. · 

HHS and SMHS Utilization Data 

The comparison of utilization rates {e.g., total doctor 
visits per 1,000 Medicaid enrollees and days of care 
per 1,000 Medicaid enrollees) across various popula· 
tions Is a central focus of the 6·month data. Compari· 
son of utilization rates across health Insurance cate
gories from both the HHS and SMHS components in
dicates the degree to which Medicaid enrollees are 
relatively high users of medical resources. 

For utilization comparisons, the following health in
surance coverage groups are used: Medicaid (not 
Medicare), Medicare (not Medicaid), Medicare/Medl· 
caid crossovers, and the U.S. nonbeneflciary popula· 
tlon (e.g., omitting all persons with either Medicare or 
Medicaid Including crossovers). Comparing Medicaid 
or Medicare with the nonbeneflclary population pro· 
vides an indication of the relative use of the other 
health Insurance coverage groups to some known 
base. The U.S. nonbeneficlary population is a declde
ly low-use group relative to Medicare and Medicaid 
beneficiaries, because it Is predominantly under 65 
years of age and not disabled. Thus, comparisons us
Ing this group as a base are influenced by large differ· 
ences in age and health status. However, from a plan
ning perspective, such comparison Is useful because 
It indicates the relative levels of health care required 
by the older and/or sicker Medicare and Medicaid 
beneficiaries to those required by the majority of 
community residents who are not covered by Medi· 
care or Medicaid. 

Analysis of Medicaid enrollee utilization across the 
four SMHS States Indicates how enrollees differ In 
their use of health care. It Is clear that the mix of 
health care services used varies dramatically across 
the SMHS States. The data highlight the extent to 
w_hich such State variation in use results from differ
ences in eligibility group composition and to differ· 
ences In enrollee characteristics-age, race, sex, eth· 
nicity (Hispanic origin), income, education, residence 

'Muse, 0.: National annual Medicaid statistics, FY 1973 
through 1979. Program Statistics. HCFA Pub. No. 03133. 
Office of Research and Demonstration, Health Care 
Financing Administration. Washington. U.S. Government 
Printing Office, Aug. 1982. 
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(SMSA or Non-SMSA), and perceived health status. 
Regression methods were used to standardize SMHS 
utilization for each NMCUES Medicaid eligibility 
group for these enrollee characteristics. 

Analysis of HHS health care utilization data by 
health insurance category indicates that Medicaid en
rollees were heavy users of health care services. Na
tionally, the Medicaid population reported 64 percent 
more total doctor visits per 1 ,0_00 persons than the 
U.S. nonbeneficiary population (omitting all Medicare 
or Medicaid enrollees). However, when the Medicaid 
population exclusive of Medicare/Medicaid crossovers 
was compared with the U.S. nonbeneficiary popula
tion, the Medicaid population reported only 38 per
cent more total doctor visits per 1,000 persons and 56 
percent more hospital days per 1,000 persons. This is 
not entirely unexpected, because the HHS Medi
carefMedicaid crossovers, representing about 15 per
cent of Medicaid enrollees, are primarily aged and 
disabled individuals who tend to be very high users of 
health care. 

The HHS MedicarefMedicaid crossover population 
reported 178 percent more total doctor visits per 
1,000 persons and 563 percent more hospital days per 
1,000 persons than the U.S. nonbeneficiary popula
tion. In contrast, the crossover group used 65 percent 
more days of care and 57 percent more total doctor 
visits per 1,000 persons than the Medicare (not Medi
caid) population. Medicaid enrollees were relatively 
high users of Clinic, outpatient, and emergency room 
facilities, compared with the U.S. nonbeneficiary pop
ulation. 

Analysis of SMHS Medicaid enrollee utilization by 
State and by Medicaid eligibility group reveals that 
great variation in service mixes and utilization levels 
existed among the four SMHS States. This is ex
pected as SMHS States represent different regions of 
the country and different approaches to Medicaid pro
gram coverage. Preliminary analysis indicates that the 
differences In enrollee eligibility group mix (e.g., 
Michigan's relatively high proportion of AFDC versus 
Texas' relatively high proportion of Aged) accounted 
for much of the observed difference in overall utiliza
tion rates among the SMHS States. An Important find
Ing is that adjustments for enrollee soclodemograph
lc characteristics did not account for much of the re
maining difference in utilization within the eligibility 
group across the SMHS States. 

Analysis of eligibility group utilization indicates 
that the Aged and the Blind and Disabled were the 
highest users of inpatient hospital care. State Only 
enrollees were relatively moderate users of both am
bulatory and inpatient care. AFOC enrollees were the 
lowest users of health care. Analysis of NMCUES eli
gibility groups among the SMHS States indicates that 
no one State or no one eli-gibility group always repre
sented the highest or lowest rate of medical care util
ization for a given utilization measure. 

An analysis of SMHS utilization data adjusted 
across SMHS State and eligibility groups indicates 
that although Michigan was the overall lowest use 
State for total doctor visits per 1,000 enrollees, it was 
next to the lowest use State for each individual eligi
bility group (AFDC, Aged, Blind and Disabled, and 
State Only). Concerning days of care per 1,000, Michi
gan Aged and AFDC eligibility groups were the high
est users of days of care per 1,000 persons. The rea
son Michigan could be lowest overall for a given utili
zation measure, yet have relatively high use within eli
gibility group, is that Michigan was heavily repre-
sented by the AFDC population which Is a very low
use population. 

California Medicaid recipients were moderate users 
of both total doctor visits and days of care, except for 
the California Aged whose use of total doctor visits 
was the highest among the SMHS States. California 
AFDC had a days-of-care rate that was the lowest 
among the SMHS States. 

New York enrollees were relatively high users of to
tal doctor visits per 1,000 enrollees (particularly out
patient department and emergency room services) 
and relatively low users of days of care per 1,000 per
sons. This may reflect a substitution of ambulatory 
doctor care for hospital days of care on the part of 
New York Medicaid enrollees. 

Overall, Texas exhibited essentially the opposite 
pattern from New York with relatively high days-of
care rates (especially for the Blind and Disabled) and 
relatively low total doctor visits. However, Texas Aged 
was a relatively low hospital use group. Texas Aged, 
Blind and Disabled, and AFDC enrollees exhibited the 
lowest ambulatory care use within eligibility groups 
of the four SMHS States. 

The SMHS utilization analyses strongly Indicate 
that SMHS States make It possible for Medicaid en
rollees to obtain treatment, but that their approaches 
to the selection of who should be treated and how 
services should be provided are quite varied. The dif
ferences in State policy were reflected by eligibility 
group mix and utilization within eligibility groups that 
were markedly different. 

SMHS Enrollee Utilization 

Analysis of SMHS utilization by enrollee character
istics was conducted on data aggregated across the 
four SMHS States. Univariate analyses are presented 
which cross tabulate utilization variables with age, 
sex, race, ethnicity, education, family income, poverty 
level interval, marital status, perceived health status, 
and activity limitation. The standardization procedure 
used in the cross-State SMHS utilization analyses in
dicates that differences in sociodemographic and 
health status among the States do not explain a great 
deal of the variation in Medicaid recipient health care 
use. Age, race, sex, and perceived health status ap
pear to be the most influential variables. An expanded 
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analysis of the race and ethnicity variables within the 
Medicaid eligibility group Indicated that, after adjust
ing for other soclodemographlc variables, nonminority 
populations (white or non-Hispanic people) had a 
slightly higher utilization of days of hospital care than 
minority p6pulatlons (black or Hispanic people). Fur
ther, white AFDC enrollees in Texas used 96 percent 
more hospital care than black AFOC enrollees. 

Similar analyses of total doctor visits per 1,000 en
rollees also showed that the nonminority populations 
reported more utilization than the minority popula· 
lions did. In California, the non-Hispanic Aged, Blind 
and Disabled, and State Only eligibility groups used 
between 30 percent and 80 percent more ambulatory 
care than Hispanics did in corresponding categories. 
Conversely, white State Only enrollees used 27 per
cent less ambulatory care than black State Only en
rollees in California. In Mighigan, white Aged, AFDC, 
and State OnlY eligibility groups used 34 percent, 49 
percent and 230 percent more ambulatory care, re· 
spectively, than comparable black groups. Texas 
white and non-Hispanic AFOC and Aged enrollee 
groups used more ambulatory care (between 30 and 
100 percent) than their black, other racial group, and 
Hispanic counterparts. Texas was the State with the 
highest number of cases where minority health care 
utilization was exceeded by that of corresponding 
nonminority groups. 

High User Medicaid Enrollees 

Prior studies have shown that health care utiliza
tion Is not randomly distributed across the popula
tion but rather is heavily used by relativey few indi
vidu'als. Average measures of use, such as the utiliza
tion rates previously discussed, do not describe the 
distribution of health care use. Analysis of Medicaid 
enrollee utilization data indcates that this Is especial· 
ly true of the Medicaid population's use of hospital 
care. 

An estimated 4.9 percent of U.S. Medicaid enrollees 
in 1980 used 80.6 percent of the total volume of Medl· 
caid hospital days of care and also used 12.8 percent 
of total doctor visits. In contrast, 88.3 percent of Med
Icaid enrollees used no hospital days of care. Of 
those Medicaid enrollees who used at least 1 day of 
care (i.e., recipients), 5.1 percent used 29.7 percent of 
the total volume of days of care. 

Of total Medicaid enrollees, 5.3 percent used 29.5 
percent of the total volume of doctor visits In addition 
to 22.3 percent of the reported total volume of Medi· 
caid hospital days of care. Only 34.1 percent of Medi· 
cald enrollees reported no doctor visits. Of those 
Medicaid enrollees who reported at least one doctor 
visit, 5.5 percent used 22.9 percent of total doctor vis
its. 

Limitations and Implications 

The analysis and findings presented are limited to 
respondent reports on utilization of health care ser
vices for the first 6 months of 1980. Future reports 
will address the full calendar year 1980 data, and will 
therefore present utilization patterns that are free 
from bias resulting from seasonal variation in health 
care use. They will also include more detailed infor
mation on program coverage, health care expendi· 
tures, and other topics such as out-of-pocket cover
age, health care access, diagnoses and surgical pro
cedures, alternative measures of health status, and in
come and employment. 

Aside from the possible influence of seasonal varia
tion, the Medicaid enrollee health care utilization 
rates presented in this summary are subject to one 
other important source of bias related to the measure
ment of program coverage. SMHS samples were 
drawn from November 1979 Medicaid State enroll· 
ment files. SMHS respondents were "flagged" as 
Medicaid enrollees for the entire 6-month period If 
they were Medicaid eligible as of that time. Undoubt· 
edly. some of these Medicaid enrollees were disen
rolled from the program at some point within the 
study period. As a consequence, the Medicaid utiliza
tion rates presented may be altered to some degree 
by the inclusion of utilizatiof! by persons not covered 
when service use was reported. Future reports will 
construct utilization rates that account for this poten
tial bias using the "person year'' equivalent method 
of rate construction. This method attributes utiliza
tion to Medicaid enrollee groups only for those peri· 
ods when program coverage is verified. 

The construction of comparison groups will also be 
improved in future reports in that Medicare and Medi· 
caid program coverage will be verified for each round 
of the survey. Such verification will also permit the 
construction of program turnover rates, the degree to 
which people move on and off publicly financed 
health care programs. 

The stratification of Medicaid enrollee samples into 
four eligibility groups-AFDC, Aged, Blind and Disa
bled, and State Only- is also an obvious simplifica
tion. Additional subgrouplngs could not be consid
ered because of sample size constraints. However, _ 
the differences in use rates per 1,000 enrollees across 
the four eligibility groups does suggest that the eligl· 
blllty groups selected contain very different types of 
enrollees. Future work will refine current eligibility 
group definitions by distinguishing between enrollees 
who receive cash assistance and those who do not. 

Perhaps the single greatest limitation of NMCUES 
data Is that It does not Include enrollees residing in 
institutions. While Institutionalized persons represent 
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only 6 percent of the Medicaid recipient population, a 
disproportionate 46 percent of total Medicaid reim· 
bursements are for institutionalized individuals. How· 
ever, noninstitutionallzed individuals represent about 
94 percent of Medicaid recipients, so the NMCUES 
data relate to the vast majority of persons covered by 
the Medicaid program. 

This summary provides a preliminary examination 
of the 1980 NMCUES Medicaid data. Although esti· 
mates of Medicaid utilization rates will be improved in 
future reports and other study areas will be explored, 
the findings to date indicate the following: 

• NMCUES data correspond rather well with central 
office data in those instances where the data sets 
are comparable. 

• The degree to which the poverty population is 
covered by Medicaid. 

• Which types of Medicaid enrollees are relatively 
high users of Medicaid care services. 

• The importance of the eligibility group in the 
analyses of Medicaid utilization. 

• The degree to which the use of Medicaid
financed services is skewed toward relatively few 
users. 
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